
EXHIBIT A 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE 
CITY OF WINSTON-SALEM, NORTH CAROLINA 

 
At its August 19, 2013 meeting, the Mayor and the City Council (the “City Council”) of 

the City of Winston-Salem, North Carolina (the “City”), adopted a resolution which set a public 
hearing date of October 7, 2013 for consideration of the establishment of a “Municipal Service 
District” pursuant to Chapter 160A, Article 23, Municipal Service Districts, of the North 
Carolina General Statutes, for property in downtown Winston-Salem and directed notice of such 
public hearing be given in accordance with Section 160A-537(c) of the North Carolina General 
Statutes. 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, pursuant to Section 160A-537(c) of the General Statutes of 
North Carolina, that, on October 7, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. in the City Council Chamber, City Hall, 
101 North Main Street, Winston-Salem, North Carolina, a public hearing will be conducted 
concerning the definition of the Downtown Winston-Salem Business Improvement District as a 
municipal service district under Section 160A-537(a) of the General Statutes of North Carolina. 
All interested parties are invited to present comments at the public hearing regarding the 
definition of such service district. 
 

The City proposes to define the Downtown Winston-Salem Business Improvement 
District as a service district and to find that such service district needs one or more of the 
following services: improvements, services, functions, promotions, and developmental activities 
intended to further the public health, safety, welfare, convenience, and economic well-being of 
the downtown area. A map of the proposed district is as follows: 
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EXHIBIT A 

The City Council has caused to be prepared a report containing: 
 
(1)  A map of the proposed service district, showing its proposed boundaries; 
(2)  A statement showing that the proposed service district meets the 

standards set out in Section 160A-537(a) of the General Statutes of North  
Carolina; and 

(3)  A plan for providing in the service district one or more of the services listed 
in Section 160A-536 of the General Statutes of North Carolina. 

 
The report is available for public inspection in the office of the City Secretary. 

 
All requests for appropriate and necessary auxiliary aids and services must be made, 

within a reasonable time prior to the hearing, to Angela I. Carmon, the City's ADA Coordinator, 
at 747-7404 or TDD 727-8319. 

 
  /s/Renée L. Phillips__________                               
Renée L. Phillips 
City Secretary 

Published: August 20, 2013 
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